Town of Greensboro
Planning & Zoning Meeting Minutes 
February 18, 2020

In Attendance: Terri Sprouse, Cheryl Jones, Bill Schaffner, Crystal Anders
Staff: Samantha Geib, Wendy Dixon, Tammy Kelledes
Public: Mayor Reichart
The meeting was called to order @ 701pm by Cheryl Jones
Mayor Reichart swore in our newest member, Crystal Anders.
Cheryl asked for a motion approve minutes from Planning and Zoning Meeting dated January 21, 2020, with the correction to Mr. and Mrs. Kinnamons’ name. Terri made a motion. Crystal seconded the motion. All in favor, minutes approved.
GES
Still no building plan as of yet. Wendy called Kevin with Caroline County and he said he would look into it and would get us a copy.
Dollar General/ Lane Engineering
Dollar General needs to go to the BOA for a variance for the sign they want to install. The sign exceeds the square footage for signage allowed in our code. The staff working with the Planning Commission will need to write a letter to the BOA stating why we could not approve it, as well as what DG is asking for. We have already approved the recommendation to take to the appeals board. Planning Commission suggested maybe we suggest to Dollar General about only having one sign instead of both. They also suggested maybe starting construction without the sign that way there is no hold up and then add the sign later after it has been approved. Bill brought up that the sign will need electric so it would probably need approval sooner rather then later so the new electric can be put in first thing. The appeals board will be a lengthy process and Oxford Chase might not be happy about that. The planning commission is to write a letter to the appeals board. Crystal brought up that we are setting ourselves up for the future, if we let this go future business owners are going to want the same. The BOA hearing needs to be published in the paper. We can give the appeals board all the facts and what DG proposed but it is up to them if they approve it or not. 
Other Business
KCI- Are invoiced covered by the developer? KCI is itemized, but we would like to have separate bills for each project.
The Town is in the process or looking at another engineering consultant.
PZ Board and Sam have training @ Salisbury University on Friday.
Some farmers backed out of the Solar field project, not sure which ones and if it will affect the town.
Meeting was motioned to be adjourned at 8:13pm by Bill. Seconded by Terri. Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully prepared by: Samantha Geib
